
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
From the Prez, 
 
Hope everyone had a great time at Mid-Winter.  Although I could not attend, our club was well 
represented.  Meals On Wheels is quickly approaching.  Sell those tickets and plan to attend.  We 
are going to have a blast!  Don’t forget to renew your BSC membership and buy your SOS cards. 
 
Our annual shagging at the Mall for Meals On Wheels is February 6th from 6:00 – 8:00pm.  All 
members should plan to attend and support this wonderful event.  Treat your Sweetheart on 
Valentine’s Day, February 14th at our 11th Annual Benefit Gala for Alamance County Meals On 
Wheels.  You will be supporting a great cause as well. 
 
February 27th is the ACSC Winter Workshop in Danville.  I encourage you to go and support the 
ACSC and Danville Club.  They will throw a great party.  Ask us for details or go to 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com.   
 
I encourage you to support the efforts of your officers and committee chairs.  They work hard for 
you.  After all they do this to make it fun and special for everyone.  A lot of things are falling 
into place.  We all are looking for a fun year.  Let’s all pull together and support our club’s 
efforts. 
 
See you at Meals On Wheels, 

Ronnie Gregory 
Email:  windmill@triad.rr.com 
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Your membership runs out at the end of this month if you 
have not renewed.  So, if you haven’t, get with it!!!  Send 

that renewal on in so you can continue to receive the monthly 
newsletter and keep up with what is going on. 

TOTAL 
MEMBERSHIP 

298 AND 
CLIMBING!!! 



Balance as of 11/21/03     $8,443.82
    

Deposits (Income)    
Memberships (57) 855.00   
Xmas Party 12/13/03 - Door & Raffle 3,175.00   
Xmas Party 50/50 232.00   
Bus Trip 10.00   
SOS Cards (9) 270.00   
Interest Earned 0.64     

Total Deposits   $4,542.64
    

Expenses    
DJs 953.90 11/28,12/5,12.13,19,26; 1/2,1/9 
Newsletter Coping (Sept,Oct,Nov,Dec) 476.36   
Door Prizes for Xmas Party 160.38   
Decorations (Xmas) 35.08   
Postage (6 rolls) 222.00   
Thanksgiving & Xmas Cheer Families 1,145.11   
Xmas Party - Food 1,321.54   
Re-Up Party - Food 120.00   
Website - monthly Hosting (Dec.2003) 10.95     

Total Expenses   $4,445.32
    

Balance as of 01/09/2004     $8,541.14
  Projected Expenses 
Stamps for the year - Approx.   $925.00
DJs for the remainder of the year   $5,200.00
Printing Expense/Supplies   $1,800.00
Website   $132.00
Misc. Expense   $500.00
ACSC Dues   $50.00
Allocated SOS Membership Cards   $270.00
Allocated Bus Trips   $10.00
Re-Up Party     $780.00

Total Expected Expenses Approx.  $9,667.00
 

 

Treasury Report

Editor’s Corner: 
 
This year has started off great for the 
club; keep the information and articles 
for the newsletter coming.  The deadline 
for March newsletter is February 22nd. 
 
Thanks, 
Angie Sharpe 
casharpe@netpath.net or 
angela_sharpe@ml.com 



BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 
JANUARY 9, 2004 

 
Ronnie Gregory, President opened meeting with the introductions of the new officers for 2004. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Balance of  January 9, 2004  $8,541.14 
Secretary’s Report:  Current Membership:  298 
Mike Tewell former DJ and friend passed away on Jan. 5, please keep his wife Brenda in your thoughts and prayers. 
Also Gail Jordan Has been undergoing some surgery so pray for her. And Please get Well soon we miss you. 
 
*Special note please let me know if you do not receive your newsletter or membership cards we are currently and 
believe we have everything updated through Re-up night, so give me a call anytime and Angie and I will get it fixed.  
(Denise 437-9701). 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Brenda Smith asked for a float to represent the Burlington Shag Club Once again in the Spring SOS 
parade. A motion was made to Spend $500.00 and the motion was carried. Anyone interested in Working on committee 
contact Brenda.  “LET’S WIN AGAIN” 
 
CHRISTMAS CHEER:  Bob Maccia thanked everyone that helped with the yard sale as Well as Nita, Stephen, 
Peg, Carl, and Linda for delivering  to the four Families that the club was able to help this year. They were given 
Clothing, food, etc… The families were very greatful. 
 
MEALS ON WHEELS:  Al Fogleman announced that there were tickets to be sold anyone needing 
tickets please see him. The ticket prices are listed below. 
 
$20.00 InAdvance,    $25.00 At Door , $100.00 Sponsor that will get you 2 tickets for dance. 
$150.00 Sponsor that will get 2 tickets to dinner/dance. $500.00 Table reserved with 6 tickets for 
dinner/dance. 
**Motion was passed for Lawnbuddy , and to sell tickets at the door. All donations are made for the lawnbuddy.  
**Carol Oakley is in charge of Silent Auction please get in contact with Carol to gather the items and collect more.  
**Al Fogleman ask if the club would be willing to give 10 tickets to WPCM, Gayle Stuckey as a promotion for the 
event he will be announcing the give aways on the radio. A motion was made 
and motion passed. 
**Events for the Meals on Wheels will be: 
(1)  8:15 the Junior Shaggers will perform also the 4 and 9 year olds. 
(2) 10:15 The National Shag Club will perform this is there first appearance and are very excited about attending. 
(3)  Holiday Band will perform, as well as the DJ’s  Gerry Holland, Jim Waye, Roy Childress. 

 
**ACSC Winter Workshop:  Will be held in Danville on February 27 thru 29th. Make plans to attend. 
 
**Bus Trip:  The next scheduled trip will be to Eden’s meet the Area Shag Club is on for March 13th 
  contact Chuck Upchurch by March 6th. Let’s get ready to load up. 
 
**Burlington Area Shag Club will be held on June 12th. 
 
**Burlington Christmas party will be held December 11th, 2004. The place to have it has been tabled until  
   next meeting. Nita will be gathering more information before it is voted on. 
 
**SOS ticket are still available contact Mary Gregory or Denise Upchurch deadline is Monday March 1,  
   after that you will have to purchase at beach. 
 
**Bylaw Committee:  Sheila Walker was appointed to head the committee with the following volunteers. 
    Dotty Whaley, Brenda Smith, Peg Hansen, Gene, Jim, Linda Justice and Karen Boone. 
    Sheila asked the members for a special meeting to get their ideas and things they disagree with to help 
    With the decisions. A motion was made and the motion passed. 
 
**Next Business Meeting February 20, 2004, The Theme Is “MARDI GRAS “ 
 



Members present at Meeting: 
David Oakley  Trish Maness  Al Fogleman  Sandra Hinton  Jasper Becker 
Carol Oakley  Nita Wilson  Cookie Fogleman Henry Kahen  Kathy Greeson 
Pam McHone  Stephen Stearns  Butch Dowd  Brenda Smith  Randy Graham 
Steve McHone  Kent Bradsher  Norma Long  Earlene Hayes  Deanie Lee 
Linda Maccia  Mary Ann Lynch Warren Long  Mike Hayes  Gene Swift 
Bob Maccia   Jimmy Lynch  Zane Gibbs  Eddie Canada  Donna Swift 
Evelyn Turner  Ron Wilkerson  Fran Bonkowski Beth Canada  Clint Sharpe 
Dotty Whaley  Betty Honeycutt Chip Caldwell  Chuck Upchurch Angie Sharpe 
Buddy Whaley  Colon Bradsher  Baxter Sellars  Denise Upchurch Steve Pettigrew 
Sheila Walker  Sheila Bishop  Joni James  Peggy Childress  Carol Pettigrew 
Hugh Walker  Janice Cook  Judy Smith  Dennis Melton  Ken Hovatter 
Ron Jefferies     
 

2004 Committees 
Entertainment Membership  Golf   Telephone  DJ 
Nita Wilson  Kent Bradsher  Steve McHone  Butch Dowd  Kim Caldwell 
Judy Smith  Sheila Bishop  Chuck Upchurch Ellen Dodson 
Trish Maness  Carol Oakley  Pam McHone  Earlene Hayes 
Dennis Melton  Peggy Childress    Tuesday Roshelli 
Janice Cook  Carol & Steve Pettigrew 
Ron Jefferies  Hugh & Sheila Walker 
Lee Edinger  Baxter Sellars 
   Colon Bradsher 
 

Welcome to all of our New Members for the past few months!!! 
October   November    December 
Robin Anderson  Cynthia Ball   Don Estler 
Sharon Bason   Joe Ball   Carey Metts 
Jasper Becker   Carlos Nelson Boyles  Barbara Hursey  
Peggy Blalock   John Bulla   Larry Hursey 
Laura Bostic   Anita Davis    
Brent Canada   Martin Durrence   
Sharon Cooper  Gina Gentry   January 
Donna Hall   Reed “Herky” Griffith  Ashley Shirley 
David Harris   Bettie Hall   David Sumter 
Patrice Lamar   Lonna Hall   Marvin Terrell  
Deanie Lee   Jane Isley   Randel Wilder 
Bob Bason   Kay Jones   Mike Wilder 

  Lorna Shirely   C.B. Kimbro   Lloyd Anderson 
    Tommy Lane   Sherry Dixon 

     Curtis Thompson  Donald Elliott 
      Rommie Tyndall  Ken Hovatter 
      Sherry Tyndall  Allison Rumley 

    Bill Davis   Andy Rumley  
 

 
 

It’s time to put on your  
dancing shoes…. 

Please join us at Colonial Mall on February 6th for “Shagging at the Mall”   

 
6:00pm to 8:00pm  DJ Roy Childress 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mike Tewell passed away recently; please keep 
his family in mind during this time of need.  
Brenda Tewell, his wife can be reached through 
the following address: 
 

5831 Russell Road 
Durham NC  27712 

 
*Some think it's holding on that makes one 

strong; sometimes it's letting go. * 
*Be kind, for everyone you meet is, fighting a 

hard battle. * 

 
Thirsty’s 2 

And  
The Greater Triad Shag Club

 
Presents the Beth Mitchell Memorial 

Charity Shag Invitational 
 

Saturday, February 21, 2004 
 

Juniors: Division 1 & 2 
      (Dance w/partner) 

Adults:  Mixed Doubles 
 

Contest starts at 8:00 pm 
Prize Money ($1500) 

2 Workshops – 4 – 5pm Cost $10.00 
Jennifer Beaver & Joey Sogluizzo 

Michael Norris & LeeAnn Best 

Danville Shag Club 
Annual IRS DANCE 

 
Saturday, April 3, 2004 

 
Glen Oak Country Club 

Glen Oak Drive, Danville, VA 
DJ------Mike Rink 
8PM to Midnight 
Hors d oeuvres 

Free Beer – Set Ups Furnished 
Contact: John Thomas at  

434-724-1559 



 

 Happy Birthday 
  

February   March 
Marion Martin 2 Ann Bare  3 
David Sumter  3 Jonnie Ellington 3 
Lonna Hall  4 Lloyd Anderson 5 
Rick Wolfe  4 Ron Russ  7 
Dawn Layman 6 Pat Gumula  10 
Terry Overby  6 Cookie Fogleman 11 
Karen Overman 6 Steve Pettigrew 11 
Bob White  8 David Satterfield 11 
Randel Wilder 10 Kim Caldwell  13 
Laura Bostic  11 Robert Lamar 15 
Ron Wilkerson 11 Gary Meadows 15 
Kent Bradsher 12 Okie Fogleman 16 
Sandra Hinton 12 Nita Wilson  17 
Bob Diffenderfer 15 Martin Durrence 18 
Frankie Johnson 15 Scott Lucas  18 
Van Poteat  15 Jimmy Hall  20 
Ronnie Jefferies 16 Peg Hansen  20 
Penny Ledford 16 Mary Gregory 21 
Bill Davis  19 Mike Neese  21 
Bob Lawler  21 Tommy Pate  21 
Tom Reid  23 Ronnie Price  21 
Dwight Barnett 24 Pam Hall  26 
Alan Brantley 25 Fran Bonkowski 28 
Johnnie Michaels 29 Brent Canada 29 

      Carl Hansen  30 
      Allen Roney  30 
      Larry Hursey  31 
  

 
  

  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2/14/04 Meals On Wheels – Door Duty Schedule
Time Front Door Duty 

6:00-6:30 Buddy & Dotty Whaley 
6:30-7:00 Jessie & Lynda Justice 
7:00-7:30 Steve & Pam McHone 
7:30-8:00 Bob & Linda Maccia 
8:00-8:30 Gene & Donna Swift 
8:30-9:00 Ellen Dodson & Richard 

Time Back Door Duty 
6:00-6:30 Trish Maness & Judy Smith 
6:30-7:00 Peggy Childress & Nita Wilson 
7:00-7:30 Chuck & Denise Upchurch 

7:30-8:00 Steve & Carol Pettigrew 

8:00-8:30 Kim Caldwell & Debbie Wall 

8:30-9:00 Colon Bradsher & Shelia Bishop 

 
 

Business Meeting 
 

February 20th 
8:00pm 

Best Western 
 

Your voice matters so make 
sure you are there to help in 

the decision of the club! 

Gail Jordan!  Get well soon…We all 
miss you and our prayers are with you.



 
 

 
 

Presents the 11th Annual Benefit Gala for 
Alamance County Meals on Wheels 

 

             Saturday, February 14, 2004 
               Ramada Inn Convention Center 

                      I-85/40, exit 143 – Burlington, NC 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

5500//5500  DDrraawwiinngg  
 

3 Cash Bars  

   

SSSPPP EEE CCC III AAA LLL    SSSHHH AAA GGG    EEE XXX HHH III BBB III TTT III OOO NNN    BBB YYY    TTT HHH EEE    

JJJUUUNNNIIIOOORRR   SSSHHHAAAGGGGGGEEERRRSSS   
8:15 – 9:00 - Ballroom 

 

 

In memory to a 
special friend of the 
Burlington Shag Club, 
we dedicate this years 

event to Harold 
Beaver. 

 
Accommodations – Ramada Inn 

336-227-5541 - $49 per night  
Ask for Shag Club special rate 

NNNAAATTTIIIOOONNNAAALLL   SSSHHHAAAGGG   TTTEEEAAAMMM   
111000:::111555   –––   111111:::000000   ---   BBBaaallllllrrroooooommm   

 
Over 800 people attended the 
2003 event.  Don’t miss out on 

a great 2004!!! 

 Ticket Request  
Name(s)  Phone:  
Address:  
Number of Dance Only tickets at $20/person  Number of Dinner/Dance Tickets at $40/person  
  Total Amount Enclosed $  
   
 Tickets will be mailed if request is received before Friday, February 6th. 

Make checks payable to:  Alamance County Meals On Wheels 
Mail to:  Alamance County Meals On Wheels, 508 West Davis St., Burlington, NC  27215 

 

 
For more information, please call: 

Al Fogleman at 336-226-1448 or Ronnie Gregory at 336-585-1118 

Buffet Dinner 
6:30 – 8:00 p.m. 

Ballroom 
Advance Tickets Only 

 Silent Auction 
6:30 – 11:15 p.m. 

Alamance Room 
Visa and M/C Accepted 

Special 
Guest Appearance 

The Holiday Band 
9:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. 

Ballroom 

Great DJs 
Jim Waye 
Rick Turner 
Roy Childress 

6:30 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. 
Duke/Carolina/State Room

& Ballroom 

Pre-Party 
 

Friday, Feb. 13, 2004 
9:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m. 

 

Mick’s Lounge 
Best Western 

DJ – Rommie Tyndall 

Advance Ticket Prices 
$20/person-Dance Only 

$40/person-Dinner/Dance 
$25/person at the door – Dance

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday, February 13, 2004 
 

Pre-Party to the Meals On Wheels Benefit 
 

Mick’s Lounge at the Best Western 
 

9:00 P.M. – 1:00 A.M. 
 

If you still haven’t gotten your tickets to the Meals On Wheels 
Benefit.  You can purchase them Friday night at the Best Western.  

Be sure and get yours ahead of time.  They’re $20.00 in advance and 
$25.00 at the door.  Make your check payable to Alamance County 

Meals On Wheels.  You don’t want to miss this great event! 

S.O.S. Membership Application 
Please Print 

Memberships are for the Calendar Year. 
 
Name(s):_____________________________________Male:________Female:________ 
 
Street Address:___________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip:_________________________________________________________ 
 
Age: _______________ 
 
Phone:_____________________Were you an SOS member in 2003?  Yes:___NO:___ 
 
In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you must be a member of the shag club.  Please fill 
out the above form and turn it in with your check (payable to Burlington Shag Club) or cash to Denise 
Upchurch or Mary Gregory.  Deadline to turn it in is Monday, March 1st.; after that date, you will have to 
purchase your card when you get to the beach.  You will receive your SOS Card immediately. 



Mid-Winter – January 16 – 18, 2004 
This was the first year that Mid-Winter was an SOS event.  We had to have our 2003 or 2004 SOS Card to get 
into clubs.  Several of the BSC members were there.  We all had such a great time and we got to spend quality 
time with all our friends.  I tried to take pictures of all members that were there. Hope I didn’t leave anyone 
out. 
 
Saturday morning was an ACSC/SOS meeting, which lasted about 2 hours.  Lots of good information was 
shared.  One of the major discussions was the SOS Carefree Times newsletter.  They are going to a different 
format – Color and even quality paper!  The sample they showed us looked great.  Look for it in the summer 
mail out. 
 
Mary Gregory 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BSC Re-Up Party 
The Membership Re-Up Party held January 9, 2004 at the Best Western was a complete success!  I’d like to 
thank all of the membership committee for their contributions and participation in this event.  Everyone on the 
committee gave over and above of his or her time and contributions to the food.  I’d like to thank Carol Oliver 
for loaning us the sports theme blow-ups.  In addition, I’d like to thank Joni James for donating the cheese dip 
and chips for the food table.  These were definitely a hit with the members!  Also, our president, Ronnie 
Gregory, helped to provide door prizes and Baxter Sellars donated gift cards from Lowe’s.  Thanks to you as 
well. 
  
The membership committee appreciates all of the members who were able to participate by coming out to 
enjoy the night’s festivities.  It is our sincere hope that each of you enjoyed this night.  It was done all for you!  
There were 11 new members to sign up for membership during the night and many members renewed their 
membership as well.   
  
We all look forward to a new and productive year.  Thanks again! 
  
Kent Bradsher-Membership Chairperson 
  

To the following Clubs who is supporting our Meals On Wheels 
and Area Shag Club Party: 

 
The OD Arcade & Lounge 
Fat Harold’s Beach Club 

H’s Beach Club 
The Boulevard Grill 
The Pirate’s Cove 

 
The Burlington Shag Club thanks you. 



CHRISTMAS CHEER 2003 
  

The Shag Club adopted three new families this year as well as helping our 
long-time family with 6 children. We provided our family with 6 children a nice 
Thanksgiving turkey and we also gave them a Wal-Mart gift card to help with 
their Christmas shopping.  Bob and I went to the Christmas Cheer Office and sat 
down and looked through the books...there are so many people that need help, so 
we decided if we chose a family with only 1 child, we could adopt as many as 
three families and provide all their Christmas needs. We chose a single mother 
with a 12-year-old son who wanted some Bey Blades (I had no idea what they were, 
but they are spinning tops of some sort), CD games and remote control stuff.  
Then there was a single mother with a 14-year-old daughter who wanted some 
clothes, make-up and shoes...and then there was our "elderly" lady who lived 
alone and needed a warm coat with a hood, warm clothes and food, especially 
fruit. 
  This year was a little different for Bob and I since he had just had 
surgery on his leg, he and I weren't able to do our "special Christmas 

shopping"...so I called Peg Hansen and Nita Wilson and 
Stephen Stearns and we met at Wal-Mart on a Monday night 
and boy did we shop!!!  We each took a "family" and off 
we went in 3 different directions.  I had Stephen as my 
helper, Peg was "14 year old girl shopping"; Nita was "12 
year old boy shopping" and Stephen and I shopped for our 
"Miss Lizzie".  I honestly don't know who had more 
fun...all of us shopping or the families when we 
delivered everything. 

We met on Sunday afternoon before Christmas and 
Bob and I, Nita and Peg delivered "Christmas Cheer".  
Our first stop was the little 12 year old boy and his 
mom and they were so happy with all the bags of 
"hidden surprises" from Santa and she was thrilled with 
a special gift for her as well as all the food.  We 
felt so good when we left; we were off to our next 
"Christmas Cheer" stop.  We found the home of the 14-
year-old girl with her mom, and in we went.  Both of 
them were great; couldn't believe all the things we 

brought them.  Their house was decorated with all 
kinds of Christmas lights and when we left, there was 
lots of "surprises" under their tree.  Our third stop 
was to see "Miss Lizzie"...what a great lady.  She's 
82 years old but she was full of life...so happy to 
see us and have company for a while.  She was 
thrilled with the food, all the clothes but I think 
she was mostly thrilled with having all of us in her 
kitchen taking pictures.  We left Miss Lizzie and I 
can't speak for the others, but I know in my heart 

that I made a new friend that day.   
  Each family thanked us from the bottom of their hearts.  It's extremely 
heart warming to do something for other people who are not quite as fortunate as 
we are.  Christmas just can't be Christmas unless every child has something that 
he or she has dreamed about.  And because of all of us, the Burlington Shag 
Club, more children each year are waking up on Christmas morning with that 
"special" something... 
  
Bob and Linda Maccia 
 



 



Calendar of Events 
February 6, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shagging at the Colonial Mall from 6:00 - 8:00 PM    DJ is "Shagdaddy" Roy Childress 
February 6, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is "Music & Moore" Bill 
Moore  
February 13, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Pre-Party for Meals on Wheels Valentines Dance" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 
1:00 AM   DJ is Rommie Tyndall  
February 14, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club 11th Annual Benefit Gala For Alamance County Meals On Wheels at the Ramada Inn- See 
attached Flyer   Great DJs are: Rick Turner, Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress, and Jim Waye  
February 20, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night at the Best Western from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ 
is Bobby Snyder  
February 21, 2004 
1st Annual Beth Mitchell Memorial Charity Shag Contest in Greensboro, NC Hosted by Greater Triad Shag Club 
Location: Thirsty's 2, Greensboro, NC. Cost $5.00 per person. More information on 
http://www.greatertriadshagclub.org on events page or http://www.thirstys2.com Contact: Max Madrin 336-299-
6859 or email: mmadrin@hotmail.com /b> 
February 26 - 29, 2004, 2004 
DJ Throwdown ---North Myrtle Beach --Ducks & Ducks Too --- Great Party --- Free All Weekend --- ABSCDJ's  
February 27, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Zane Gibbs  
February 27 - 29, 2004 
ACSC Winter Workshop "Shagging on the Dan" hosted by Danville Shag Club – See attached Flyer. 
March 5, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is TBA  
March 12, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is "Shagdaddy" Roy 
Childress 
March 13, 2004 
"Meet the Area Shag Clubs" Party in Eden, NC. Hosted by Steppin' Out Shag Club.  
March 19, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at the Best Western from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ 
is Norman Mills  
March 26, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is "Ever-Ready" Eddie 
Teeter 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SHAG  RAG 
February 2004 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 


